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May 26, 2016

Mr. Richard Corey,

Executive Officer

California Air Resources

1001 I Street

Sacramento, CA 95814

RE: Comments on California Air Resources Board Proposed Short Lived Climate Pollutants Reduction Strategy

Dear Mr. Corey,

Since 1961, Zero Zone has been a leading manufacturer of high quality, energy-efficient refrigerated display cases and commercial and industrial refrigeration systems.  Many of our customers reside in California.   These comments are submitted in response to the California Air Resources Board (ARB) proposed short lived climate pollutants reduction strategy.

We are members of AHRI (Air Conditioning, Heating and Refrigeration, Institute) and support the comments they submitted on behalf of the industry. In addition to those comments, we’d like to address how the proposal treats all sizes of commercial refrigeration systems with the same GWP limits. 

Requiring all sizes of commercial refrigeration equipment with the same GWP refrigeration limit is not practical for the manufacturers or for California companies buying the equipment. 

· Some manufacturers of equipment smaller than what Zero Zone manufactures have been able to use low GWP flammable refrigerants and maintain the charge below the EPA threshold of 150 grams.  Not all equipment models are available with low GWP refrigerants.  The smallest of our display refrigerators or freezers uses a 2 lb. charge of refrigerant.

· Many times our display refrigerators and freezers are used in smaller store formats.  The systems will use ½ to 6 hp condensing units.  As stated above, flammable refrigerant charges will exceed the EPA threshold.  Practical cost effective CO2 systems do not exist for the mid-size system.

· We have supplied larger rack systems to stores in California that use refrigerants with a GWP under 150 grams.  These have been trial evaluation / proof of concept stores.   While the stores function well, the costs are high enough that customers have not switched their standard design to systems that use a refrigerant with a GWP below 150.  

The requirements and timing stated in this proposal will result in equipment not be available for California businesses or available at a significantly higher cost.  We request California follow the EPA guidelines at this time.

Sincerely, 
Bruce R. Hierlmeier PE

Director of Regulatory Compliance and Refrigeration Technology

Bruce.hierlmeier@zero-zone.com
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